In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Smoking Policy Additional Requirements
- Last Day to Add Fall Semester Classes
- · All-Night Study Room at Herrick Library Access Code Changing
- · Radioactive Materials License Officially Terminated
- · News About Your AU Student ID Card

General Announcements

- · Memorial Service scheduled for John Scott Weaver
- Marketing is getting big!
- · Auditions for WIDOWS (Theatre Dept. Prod.)
- · Break-Dance Club
- Sexy Pitches Auditions
- Dining Services Now Hiring in All Locations
- · "Drive-In" Movie
- · NY Times Newspaper Subscription Available @ Bookstore
- Student Club Business Office package
- LIVETEXT Requirement for EDUC & SPED Courses
- Respirator Training for Employees and Students
- · M&T Bank Clothesline Festival Sept 12 & 13, Memorial Art Gallery, Rochester
- Admissions Hiring Student Callers
- Group Tutoring Hours
- · Golf Tournament to benefit SPCA of Allegany County
- · Student Organizations Email Account Renewal:

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	SUNDAY
7:00 Capture the Flag	2:00 Auditions: WIDOWS; a	10:00 Niagara Falls
8:00 Movie: 'Wolverine'	Theatre Dept. Prod	2:00 'Wolverine'
10:00 Steve Hofstetter	8:00 Drive-In Movie	
11:00 'Wolverine'	10:00 Black Moth Super Rainbow	Auditions: WIDOWS; a Theatre Dept. Prod

Smoking Policy - Additional Requirements

In accordance with the NYS Clean Indoor Air Act, Alfred University has amended its smoking policy, as follows: Smoking is prohibited in all University buildings, fire escapes, outdoor sporting events, and during on-campus outdoor activities/events; smoking is also prohibited within 25 feet of all building entrances, open windows, and outdoor air ventilation intakes.

Please be considerate and use receptacles when disposing of cigarette butts.

Full Smoking Policy link: http://contribute.alfred....

Alfred University Safety Committee

back to top Send Email Reminder

Last Day to Add Fall Semester Classes

As published in the 2009-10 Academic Calendar (attached), registration for Fall Semester courses (other than B-Block courses) ends this Friday, Aug. 28. Students can register for A-Block and semester-length courses only until Web registration closes Friday night at midnight.

Registration after the deadline, which may or may not be approved by your Dean, requires a trip to the Student Service Center in Seidlin to register in-person. If a request for a late ADD is approved, a \$35 late fee is assessed.

Looking ahead, the last day to DROP semester-length and A-Block Fall classes is Friday, Sept. 4. Attachment: **2009-103.pdf**

back to top Send Email Reminder

All-Night Study Room at Herrick Library - Access Code Changing

The access code for using the All-Night Study Room at Herrick Library (also known as the Last Resort) is changing on Monday, Aug. 24. For the new code, please contact John Dougherty by e-mail: dougherty@alfred.edu.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Radioactive Materials License Officially Terminated

The University's radioactive materials license has been officially terminated. It has taken many hours of work, but we have finally been successful in obtaining this termination.

Please note that we still have EXEMPT radioactive materials on campus, primarily for teaching purposes, but we are no longer allowed to bring any radioactive materials to campus (by any means), unless each artifact is explicitly labeled as "exempt." Any materials beyond this would require filing for a new license.

If you have any questions, please contact Prof. Scott Misture and/or EHS Coordinator Cherise Haase.

back to top Send Email Reminder

News About Your AU Student ID Card

Dear students,

AU and AVI Fresh, our dining services partner, are pleased to announce that starting very soon, you'll be able to expand your use of your Alfred University ID card to make other purchases across campus using "Fiat Bux."

Effective immediately, Fiat Bux can be used to purchase photocopies in both Scholes and Herrick libraries in addition to vending and retail cafes. Starting soon (stay tuned) you will also be able to use your card to purchase supplies from the Clay Store, and the Dingbat (Design) Store. You can load your Fiat Bux onto your card in Cyber Fresh Cafe and MidKnight Express.

All Fiat Bux on the card expire at the end of each academic year, so please be aware and ask about

your balances.

What's the difference between Fiat Bux and Dining Dollars?

Dining Dollars: Can be used in MidKnight Express, Cyber Fresh Cafe, Ade and Powell dining halls, and vending machines. All meal plans automatically come with Dining Dollars.

Fiat Bux: Are more flexible than Dining Dollars but must be added separately to your card. They can be used for purchases in the Clay Store, Dingbat, Scholes and Herrick photocopiers as well as everywhere Dining Dollars can be used. (In a dining facility, Dining Dollars will always be used first. When they are gone, the system will automatically switch to your Fiat Bux.)

If you already have a library card for copies or a white swipe card for the clay or dingbat stores, you are now able to stop into the Student Service Center in Seidlin Hall and receive a cash refund on the card balance. This service will be available through Feb. 1, 2010.

If you can wait a few days, we will soon let you know how to transfer the funds into Fiat Bux using your current AU ID card.

If you have any questions please contact John Dietrich, AVI Fresh, at x2247 or dietrijj@alfred.edu.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Memorial Service scheduled for John Scott Weaver

We are saddened to learn of the death of J. Scott Weaver, retired professor of Geology at Alfred University, on Aug. 25, 2009.

Professor Weaver taught in the College of Liberal Arts & Sciences from 1984 until his retirement in 2004. He was recognized with a University excellence-in-teaching award, and was highly regarded for his work at the Stull Observatory.

Additionally, Professor Weaver was an active member of the A.E. Crandall Hook and Ladder Co., and is credited with persuading several current members of the faculty to also serve.

The family will hold a private gathering in the Adirondacks. A gathering of friends will take place at the A. E. Crandall fire hall in Alfred, NY at 4 p.m. September 19, 2009. In lieu of flowers, the family suggests donations may be made to the A. E. Crandall Hook and Ladder Company in Alfred, NY or the Schroon Lake Volunteer Fire Department, Inc. in Schroon Lake, NY.

Attachment: John Scott Weaver obituary

back to top Send Email Reminder

Marketing is getting big!

The Students of Marketing at AU- American Marketing Association (SOMA-AMA) would like to invite any new members to the first official meeting on Tuesday, September 1, in OLIN 400 at 5:00 p.m.

Stop by, check out the club, and see what we are all about. We have an exciting year planned and a great team excited to welcome our new members.

If you have any questions email President Jessica Marble at jrm9@alfred.edu or auama@alfred.edu.

See you Tuesday;)

back to top Send Email Reminder

Auditions for WIDOWS (Theatre Dept. Prod.)

Sat., 8/29 @ 2:00 PM; Sun., 8/30 @ 7:00 PM; CD Smith III Theatre, Miller Perf. Arts. Ctr. Written by Pulitzer Prize winner playwright Tony Kushner and Chilean writer and activist Ariel Dorfman, this powerful, smoldering political allegory, set during the dictatorship of General Augusto Pinochet

(Chile), dramatizes in a mythic style the consequences of human rights abuses under ruthless regimes. Audition materials to help you prepare can be found at to http://my.alfred.edu/inde... for PDF's of audition monologues and scenes - scroll down to "Audition for a Performing Arts Production" and click to open all PDF's. Scroll down to specific Widows audition information. For further information, email Prof. S. Crosby or call 871-2566.

Attachment: WIDOWS audition detailed information

back to top Send Email Reminder

Break-Dance Club

Looking for students interested in joining the AU Break-Dance Club. Email **wjh1@alfred.edu** for more info

Attachment: Open to all levels. Email: wjh1@alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Sexy Pitches Auditions

The Sexy Pitches, Alfred's all-female a cappella group, will be holding auditions this Sunday, August 30, at 5 pm. We are looking for all voices as well as vocal percussion (beat boxing). No prior experience is necessary. You do not need to prepare an audition piece ahead of time.

Any questions? Contact Sara Egan at **ske1@alfred.edu**.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Dining Services Now Hiring in All Locations

NEED MONEY?

Dining services has shifts open in Powell & Ade Dining hall. If you are interested, come by and fill out an application or call

Stacey Hyde 871-2332 Powell Tammy Johnston 871/2246 Ade

back to top Send Email Reminder

"Drive-In" Movie

You are invited to build your own "lawn car" and walk it down to the village bandstand Saturday, Aug. 29 at 8 p.m. for fun, food, and an automobile animation as a tribute to our homemade cars.

Concessions are \$1 and we will be accepting canned food donations for a local food shelter. Also, the film is G-rated.

For more information check out our poster or e-mail ivcf@alfred.edu

Attachment: **Poster1.pdf**

back to top Send Email Reminder

NY Times Newspaper Subscription Available @ Bookstore

A NY Times newspaper subscription is available through the AU Bookstore. Newspapers will start on Monday, Aug. 31. Newspaper delivery to the bookstore is M-F for the semester (except breaks). Papers can be picked up at the bookstore after 2 p.m. daily.

Subscription cost: \$28.80 (\$.45/day) for the Fall semester or \$61.80 for both Fall and Spring semesters. Stop in or e-mail (aubooks)to sign up.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Club Business Office package

The Business Office in Carnegie Hall has put together a Student Club package to help the Clubs with any Business Office forms. Hoping this information would be helpful and less confusing of our procedures. Please do not hesitate to contact the Business Office with any questions.

If you are a Student Group representative, please have signing rights information sheet filled out, with signatures so that we may have the updated information on file for our records.

Attachment: Complete_Student_Club_Package.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

LIVETEXT Requirement for EDUC & SPED Courses

ALL grad and undergrad students taking EDUC and SPED courses (except EDUC 230 and 231) are required to subscribe to LIVETEXT, so be sure to include this when purchasing your text books.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Respirator Training for Employees and Students

Respirator Training for employees and students is required for anyone on Campus who will use a respirator for class or work during the 2009-10 academic year. ONLY 4 TRAINING SESSION OFFERED THIS SEMESTER (note locations and times):

Wednesday, Sept. 2, 1:20-2:35 p.m. , Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center

Thursday, Sept. 3, 2:20-3:35 p.m., Holmes Auditorium

Friday, Sept. 4, 10:20-11:35 a.m., Holmes Auditorium

Friday, Sept. 4, 3:20-4:35 p.m., Holmes Auditorium

If you think you will need to use a respirator for spring semester - take the class now.

Please pre-register by calling Beth - 2196, or Dean - 3020 or e-mail **cartella@alfred.edu** or **perrydr@alfred.edu**.

back to top Send Email Reminder

M&T Bank Clothesline Festival Sept 12 & 13, Memorial Art Gallery, Rochester

This year's Clothesline Festival features artists from 33 counties of New York State. A complete list of exhibitors is available at

<http://mag.rochester.edu/...>. See attachment for all the details.

Attachment: Clothesline_Art_Festival.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

Admissions Hiring Student Callers

The Admissions Office is seeking reliable current students to connect with prospective students. Callers must be comfortable speaking with high school students and their families, as well as working independently. There are both Work Study and non-Work Study positions available.

The calling campaign starts for the fall semester on Monday, Sept. 14 and ends Wednesday, Nov. 18, Monday through Wednesday 4:30 to 6:30 p.m.

Please e-mail Jessica Frawley, Assistant Director of Admissions, for more information or send resume to: frawley@alfred.edu.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Group Tutoring Hours

Tutoring for Chemistry 105 will be held Monday and Wednesday evenings, 7-9 p.m. in Myers Hall Room 227.

Tutoring for Organic Chemistry will be held Wednesday evenings, 7-9 p.m., Myers Hall 2nd floor.

Spanish group tutoring will be held on Mondays, 6-8 p.m. in the Perlman language lab.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Golf Tournament to benefit SPCA of Allegany County

Join the Allegany County SPCA for its 1st Annual SPCA "Scramble for Animals" Golf Tournament to be held on September 13th at the Wellsville Country Club. It will be a shot-gun start - 4 man scramble format starting at 1:30 pm.

If you are interested in donating prizes or sponsoring a hole, email us at: donate@SPCAallegany.org

Attachment: Pricing, registration and further information

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Organizations Email Account Renewal:

Student organization email accounts have to be renewed each fall so the new leadership can establish their own passwords and the members list can be updated. If the accounts are not renewed prior to Friday, October 2nd, they will expire.

To activate or reactivate your student organization email account, you must first complete the proper paperwork for Dan Napolitano, Director of Student Activities. In addition, you must submit the online organization application at the following link: http://our.alfred.edu/its....

If you need additional assistance with this process, please contact the ITS Helpdesk at 607-871-2222 or by email at **itshelpdesk@alfred.edu**.

back to top Send Email Reminder